
Ambassador Meeting Minutes 8/16/2013 8:40:00 AM 
Meeting held on August 12, 2013, Monday, 5:30 – 6:30 pm 
 
Status of Club update: Greg Paydock:  
 

•  The club was doing well financially  
• the golf membership was hovering around 400 
• “The Grille” was improving and more activity was noted 
• the men’s shower room remodel will be completed soon 
• The Club at PL is hosting a Pickle Ball Tournament, PUSD Golf 

Tourney and activity is increasing for hosted events following a 
dismal July 

• Greg also stated there will be a HOAMCO Annual Meeting August 
22nd at The Club 

 
Membership Update – Mishael Wells: 

• Membership total on this day is 403 but we will have several 
resignations this month due to relocation and health reasons 

 
Resigned Ambassador: John Gordon 

• Brian Wirick resigned due to lack of time due to running several 
businesses. 

• The Ambassadors agreed to continue with one less until need is 
shown to replace 

Important dates needing assistance: (Mishael and John) 
• It was requested and volunteers were assigned to assist with: 

o Summitt Community Meeting: (Wayne and Beth) (Blair) 
o Corvette Club – August 14th (?) 
o Pickle Ball Tourney Aug. 16 – 18 (Les and Janiece) 
o PUSD Golf Tourney – Aug. 17 (John and Blair) 
o Chile Cookout:  Janiece and Kay volunteered to cook their 

great brands of chili… many others will attend 
o Lake Side meeting with the manager – Sept. 3rd ( ? ) 
o  



Old Business: Course Tours for Prescott Lakes members who show an 
interest in golf.  Mishael and Greg will research the best method to announce 
and take for tours (that do not interrupt golf play). 
 
Letters to non-resident golf members – providing opportunity to become full 
fledged members.  Item was discussed centering around our Mission 
Statement (retention).  Many ambassadors were contacted (some had to 
deflect a lot of ire) about confusion, why at this time, and who made this 
decision.  Mishael field many calls yet a good number of non-resident golf 
members paid the current initiation fee to become permanent.  The 
ambassadors collectively felt it would have been beneficial to discuss the this 
committee prior to issuing letter.  Greg and Mishael agreed. 
 
Dues increase: (member requested item) Greg explained how and why the 
dues increase.  Members appreciated clarification. 
 
Capitol Plan:  President Dave Otto requested that each committee have 
dialogue focusing on Capitol Plan.  Greg explained Level 1 (3 year 
operational demands) and Level 2 (Long term) of Capitol Planning.  Dialogue 
took place focusing on storage for tables, chairs, and equipment; kitchen 
expansion for freezers, etc., parking and the Athletic Centrer.  The major 
concern was “capacity” and how the club will meet the demand of increased 
housing and membership.  There was also a resubmitted request to provide 
signage for the Pro Shop. 
 
Next Meeting: Monday, Sept. 9th – 5:30 pm 
 
Respectively submitted as remembered and notated by J Gordon. 
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